Safety improvements to ‘EV0O Triangle’

The funding, which will be for the for the first phase of a safety scheme,
will see average speed cameras installed on the A543 in Denbighshire and
Conwy, the section of the ‘EVO Triangle’ with the highest collision record.
It will also allow the design and pre-installation works for the second and
final phase of the full scheme to progress.

Incidents of dangerous driving involving excessive speed have taken place on
the route and this plan of action, which is jointly led by Denbighshire
County Council and Conwy County Borough Council, aims to tackle such
occurrences.

Average speed cameras provide the most extensive and continuous enforcement
which will make the route less attractive to those intending to exceed the
speed limit.

The Welsh Government has previously provided £40,000 to the local authorities
to undertake a feasibility study for the route and a road safety
practitioners group was established to consider issues at the location.

Transport Secretary Ken Skates said:

“I instructed Denbighshire and Conwy councils to work closely
together to develop an improved solution to reduce instances of
dangerous speeding as a priority. The proposal will address issues
in the area referred to as the EVO Triangle and I am pleased it is
being supported by a £500,000 Road Safety Grant from the Welsh
Government.

“Safety on our roads will always be the first consideration when
investing in our road network and installing average speed cameras
at this location will discourage excessive speeds and improve
conditions for local residents, businesses, and those who drive
with care and attention.

“We want everyone to use our roads in a safe and responsible way
and today’s announcement will help tackle issues which present
risks to the travelling public on this route.”
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